
Once there was a great forest fire.

All the animals fled to the edge of the forest and

froze in fear not knowing what to do. They watched

as the flames began destroying the beauty of their

home.

Finally, a tiny hummingbird flew to a body of water

and took a few drops into its beak. It then flew

quickly toward the fire allowing the drops to fall on

the roaring flames.

Over and over the tiny bird continued.  

Drop by drop. 

Back and forth. 

Again and again.

The other animals watched from the edge of the

forest, and called to the little bird, "What are you

doing?"

The hummingbird replied, 

"I am doing what I can." Page 
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Primary Campus 

Pupil Free Day...........................................Nov 26

Yr 6 Fun Day & Grad Picnic....................Dec 1

Nativity Picnic & PP/Kindy Grad.........Dec 3

Snr Concert, Awards & Yr 6 Grad......Dec 8

Waterslide Fun Day.................................Dec 9

Yr 6 Special Chapel & Term 4

Concludes...................................................Dec 10

Secondary Campus 

Yr 11 Exams............................................Nov 18-26

Yr 9 & 10 Exams...................................Nov 22-26

Yr 9 Presentations & Celebration

Dinner.............................................Nov 29-Dec 2

Yr 12 Trip.........................................Nov 29-Dec 3

Yr 10 Workplace Learning.....Nov 29-Dec 8

Yr 7 & 8 Exams.............................Nov 29-Dec 3

Yr 9 Last Day................................................Dec 6

Yr 7 & 8 Last Day.........................................Dec 7

Picnic on Secondary Lawns...............Dec 10

Graduation & Awards Night................Dec 11
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GENERAL
Lost Property 

There are a number of items in lost property. If

students have misplaced anything, please reclaim

items before school finishes. Thank you. 

Primary Campus - check the lost property

cupboard located outside the staffroom.

Secondary Campus - see Chloe at the front office.

Sharing a Hills Christmas
Food Collection for Hampers:  Nov 22 - 26

Our school will again join with Carmel College

Church and other churches in the Hills area to put

together Christmas Hampers for those in need.

There will be a drop-off point at Carmel Primary &

Secondary from next week, Monday, 22 November

to Friday, 26 November. All donations can be

placed in the boxes located in the Front Offices. 

For more information about other ways you can

help, please contact Peggy: 0448 812 534

peggymews@bigpond.com 

2022 Bus Application Forms

Application forms will be sent home with the eldest sibling this week and a copy is attached for your

convenience.

If your primary and/or secondary child is an existing user of the bus system, we still require you to

complete and return the form. Please return by Thursday, 25 November.

Please also let us know if you no longer require the bus next year. 

List of Christmas requirements for food

parcels:

Christmas puddings

Bon Bons

Christmas cakes

Tinned meat/hams/fish

Tinned vegetables 

Coffee/tea/teabags

Cool drinks

Lollies

Potato chips/pretzels/nuts

Custard

Cream (Long life)

Long life milk

Fruit mince pies

Stuffing

Tinned foods

Tinned fruits

Cordial

Shortbreads/Biscults

Tinned Biscults

Ribbon 

Gifts are required for:

Adults (eg. Talcum powder, biscuits, chocolates, soups, tea towels,, notepaper etc)

Teenagers (eg. Toiletries, makeup, books, games, CD's etc)

Children (eg. Toys for various age groups, books games etc)

Please note: Toys need to be new.

*Please avoid glass jars. 

Thank you!

We would like to say a big thank you

to Buswest and the dedicated bus 

drivers for all that you do to get students to and

from our school!



Primary

con
t.

Small. What we consider to be small and insignificant may actually be huge in 

God's scheme of things. Have you ever noticed how often God's view and the world's view

are opposite? The world says, "Be first!" God says, "Be last." The world says, "Go, go, go!" God

says, "Be still." The world says, "Bigger is better!" God says, "Small is important."

The widow giving her offering of two small coins in Luke 21:1-4, was affirmed by Jesus when

He said she had given more than all the rest.  Jesus went on to say in Luke 16:10, "He who is

faithful in a very little thing is faithful also in much.

In God's hands, small can become big just like in John 6 when a boy's lunch of five loaves

and two fish became enough to feed over 5,000 and also have leftovers!  

This little hummingbird story can remind us to do what we can. Everything we do for the Lord

Jesus matters. It counts! Every word. Every prayer. Every act of kindness. Every hug. Every

penny. Small counts in the hands of our BIG God!

https://www.creativebiblestudy.com/hummingbird-story.html

How often we can become overwhelmed by fear or the sheer

size of problems and become paralysed to do nothing. Or we

may compare ourselves to others and feel too small to

matter.

Pupil Free Day 

This is a friendly reminder that next

Friday, 26 November is a pupil free 

day. 

This will be a PD day for the staff. 

Combined Schools Sport Day

Please see page 6 for the 2021 Combined Schools

Sport Day medalists.

Medals will be presented to the students THIS

Friday, 19 November during the Chapel program.

We hope you can join us in congratulating all the

students in their efforts.

THIS Friday is Subway Lunch Day!

If you ordered a Subway Lunch for your child/ren,

please remember to pack some fruit/snack for

their recess. 

Subway orders will be delivered to students at

lunchtime. Thank you! 

Library Book Return 

Commencing Monday, 29 November (Week 8) there

will be no more borrowing of books from the

library.

Please encourage your child/ren to return their

books so we can have our library ready for the new

school year!

Sporting Schools 

Sporting Schools (after school sports) will conclude  

next Wednesday, November 24.

Thank you for supporting the program this term.

Sporting Schools will resume again in 2022! 

https://www.creativebiblestudy.com/hummingbird-story.html


School Banking 

The last day for banking this year is Tuesday, 7th

December.

Thank you to everyone who has participated and

supported the School Banking program.

Unfortunately, the program is closing nationally at

the end of this year. 

Even though the CommBank School Banking

program will not be returning to our school after

this year, you can continue to make deposits into

your child’s Youthsaver account through online

transfers or at any CommBank branch. If you need

further information please phone 132 221 or visit

your local CommBank branch.
Honey

There is no honey available until further notice. 

Combined Schools Sports Day 

Team Game Results

After lunch, students participated in various team

games (tunnel ball, bean bag, chest pass and a

running relay).

The combined results from these team events

were:

1st Place - Carmel

2nd Place - Victoria Park 

3rd Place - Landsdale 

Well done, Carmel!

Found

These items were found

after the Combined Schools

Sports Day. 

Year 5 Band at Livingston SDA Church

We would also like to say a BIG

thank you to Mrs Rebecca van

Moorsel who has been our School

Banking Co-ordinator and has 

been volunteering her time over the last couple of

years in order for students to participate in the

program. 

Over the last 2 years, over $500 has

been raised and used to purchase

resources for ECE area. Thank you!



Chapel

We have our weekly Chapel program

on FRIDAY mornings from 8:50am to 9:30am.

This Friday (November 19), the Year 4 class will

be taking the program.

Next week (November 26)…Pupil Free Day!

We hope you can join us!

2022 Registration Day

~Thursday, January 27~

The school will be open on Thursday, January 27

between 10am and 2pm for you to come in and

collect your child/ren’s books (for covering), visit your

child/ren’s new teacher, and check out their new

classroom.

The uniform shop will also be open at the Secondary

and Primary for all your uniform requirements. 

**School books will only be available for pick-up on

Registration Day.

Happy Birthday
to the below students who celebrate an

upcoming birthday!










Have a wonderful day and we pray that God

will bless you in the year ahead!

Mia (Yr 3)

Jordyn (Yr 1)

Karah (Yr 2)

Sonny (Yr 5) 

Jett (Yr 6)

Jed (PP)

Blake (Yr 1)

Archer (Yr 1)

Seth (Kindy)

Ollie (Yr 2)

3YO Kindy – $20 charge/ annually per student

applied to tuition accounts.

4YO Kindy – $30 charge/ annually per student

applied to tuition accounts.

PP-Year 2 - $50 charge/ annually per student

applied to tuition accounts.

2022 Stationery List

Attached to this newsletter is the 2022 Stationery

requirements.

Good news! As of the start of 2022, if you have

children in Kindy - Year 2, you will no longer have to

purchase stationery! 

 

We have found that parents sometimes find it

challenging to find some of the specialised items on

the list. The teachers in Kindy – Year 2 have

suggested that a cost be applied to fees rather than

provide parents with a stationery list. Our aim is to

bulk buy these items and save you the stress of trying

to find them. This is a cost-neutral exercise, we do not

aim to make any money on this venture but simply

cover the cost.

What will this look like:

For Years 3-6, the regular stationery list will remain.

Many students love to be able to select and label

their own stationery. 

You may find it useful to order your stationery online

with Officeworks. They offer an online pick up or

delivery service. 

For more information, go to www.officeworks.com.au.

2021ORIENTATIONDAY



Combined Schools Sports Day

Congratulations to the

Medal Recipients!

Medals will be presented to the students THIS Friday,

19 November during the Chapel program.



Year 6 Fun Day & Picnic Tea

Our Year 6 students will enjoy a fun day 

out at Adventure World!

Students are to wear their sports uniform. 

Bring: Swimwear, towel, sunscreen, hat, sunglasses,

thongs and a change of clothes. They will also need

to bring their lunch, snacks and water bottle.

At the end of the day, Year 6 families are invited to a

picnic at 6:00pm on the grounds of the Primary

School.

Christmas in the Bush
 
Join us on the grounds of the Primary 

School for a wonderful evening.

The evening will commence at 5pm with a 

picnic tea. At 6pm we will have the Kindy and 

Pre-Primary Graduation followed by some 

Christmas Carols and a special AUSLAN item. 

The Nativity Bush Walk featuring our 

Kindy and Pre-Primary students will 

conclude the evening.

We hope to see you on this special night. 

*Family Picnic Packs will be available to 

pre-order. Order forms will be sent home in 

the coming weeks.

Concert, Awards Night & 

Year 6 Graduation

 
Save the date! This is our end of year 

Concert, Awards Night (for all grades) and Year 6

Graduation. This event is held at the Carmel College

Secondary Gymnasium.

The Concert will begin at 6:30pm. The

Years 4 - 6 students will present the

story of Joseph, 'Not Your Average Joe'.

We encourage students and their families to attend.

Due to increased capacity for the gymnasium,

bookings are not required. Normal QR scan/sign-in

will be at the entry to the gymnasium. 

Final Chapel &

Year 6 Goodbyes
 
Our final Chapel for the year will be held in 

the Multipurpose Room on the last day of school

from 9am - 10am.

During this special program we will be reminiscing

the graduates time at Carmel.

After the program,Year 6 students and families will

congregate on the school oval/basketball court for
a special goodbye of our Year 6's.

We welcome all Year 6 families to attend.  
If you are unable to attend, feel free to join us
through Zoom. 

Waterslide Fun Day

 
They're back!! Giant waterslides! 

Each class will have a rostered time on the 
slides to ensure that everyone gets a fair go.

3YO Kindy & 4YO Kindy students are invited to attend

the Waterslide Fun Day.

Students need to wear their SPORT UNIFORM and

ensure sunscreen has been applied.

Bring: Lunch, Hat, Bathers & Towel

Students may also want to bring a dry set of clothes.

Term 4 Concludes
 
This is our last day of school for 2020!

Your child/ren's report and school 

Encounter magazine will be available for collection

at school pick-up. 

The end of year is fast approaching and no doubt your calendar is filling up with various functions.

So, please take a few moments now and enter the below school events into your calendar. 

End  of  Year  Events

1 3

8

9

10

10



Secondary
Communicating with Teachers

As teachers are often very busy with teaching

duties or preparation, the best way to

communicate is via email or SEQTA Direqt

message. If you would like a meeting, please email

the teacher and schedule a suitable time.

Please ensure that when you email staff you are using the new email addresses:

Firstname.Lastname@cac.wa.edu.au

If you have a concern or query that relates to

pastoral care, behavioural management and

year related events, please contact the

relevant Heads of Year:

Year 7: Heather Hughes

Year 8: Karen Bishop

Year 9: Samantha Knopper

Year 10: Sepeti Fui

Year 11: Robyn Robinson

Year 12: Nicole Richardson

If you have a concern or query that relates to a

certain subject, please contact the subject teacher

first and then if necessary, contact the Heads of

Department:

Maths: Sepeti Fui

Science: Tania Stafford

English: Carolyn Frisby

Humanities and Social Sciences: Nicole Richardson

Design and Technologies: Devin Stafford

PE/Sport: Adam Di Rosso

Upcoming Year 9 Events 

Good luck for
your exams!






Don't stress.
Do your best! 

Presentations are from 9:00am - 3:20pm

Year 9 Celebration Dinner from 5:30pm - 8:45pm 

(Students to arrive at 5:30pm, Parents to arrive at 7:30pm)

Year 9 Adventure World Day & last day for the year 

Mon, 29 Nov - Thurs, 2 Dec 

Thursday, 2 December 

Monday, 6 December 

Yea
r 9

Sto
rm Co

Trip

mailto:Firstname.lastname@cac.wa.edu.au


Canoe Trailer Rebuild

The Year 12 Automotive Engineering class completed the rebuild of a canoe trailer for the

1st Kalamunda Scouts group. Thabisile Bhebhe, Dante Rosales, Jay Thomson and Jakob

Hawkes rebuilt the entire frame, installed a new tub and fabricated the majority of the

trailer from scratch. The Year 11 Automotive students helped by completing the wiring of the

trailer, so that it met roadworthy inspections. They all worked as a team to complete the

project during their final term and produced a great final project!  

The 1st Kalamunda Scout group representatives, Pia-Anna Charlebois and Rob Pugh were

impressed with the outcome and were delighted to collect the trailer a few weeks ago. 

Well done to all students involved!

2022 Registration Day

~Thursday, January 27~

The Secondary Campus will be open on Thursday,

January 27 between 10am and 2pm for you to sign

& complete any relevant documentation.

The uniform shop will also be open by

appointment for all your uniform requirements. 

AFTERAFTERBEFOREBEFORE

2022 Uniform Shop Opening Hours

An online appointment booking link will be

emailed out soon after the office staff return in

2022. This will inform you of the open dates and

times the uniform shop will be open prior to the

students commencing.

If you know the sizes you require, you are

welcome to email the uniform shop

(uniform@carmelcollege.net) and your order can

be prepackaged and made available for

collection.

mailto:uniform@carmelcollege.net


Church and 
community news 

Like us on Facebook for regular information,

updates and photos. 

Search for Carmel Adventist College Primary

and Carmel Adventist College Secondary.

Pre-Loved School Uniforms

Go to our ’Carmel Adventist College Primary &

Secondary – Buy, Sell or Swap’. This page is for both

Primary and Secondary Uniforms. Simply click the ‘JOIN

GROUP’ button and Admin will get you off and running.

Carmel SDA Church
216 Glenisla Road, Carmel

Come along and join in any of the

various age-related programs or small

groups between 9:30am-10:30am

followed by the church service at 11am.

Everyone is welcome!

Upcoming Events:

Refresh Bible Study - Nov 18 

Kids Church & Teen Social - Nov 20

Bush Church/Communion - Nov 27

*See the church Facebook page for

more information.

School Term Dates 2021
Term 4            Tuesday, Oct 12 – Friday, December 10

PRIMARY CAMPUS 
p.  (08) 9291 6399

a. 18 First Ave, Bickley WA 6076
e.  primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au

CARMEL
ADVENTIST COLLEGE

SECONDARY CAMPUS
p.  (08) 9293 5333 

a. 210 Glenisla Rd, Carmel WA 6076
e.  secondary.admin@cac.wa.edu.auw.  www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au

If you have any church or
community news, please email
joanne.pearson@cac.wa.edu.au 

Large Hass Avocados for Sale! 

5 for $5! If you would like to purchase some,

please contact Nancy Padula on 0419 938 564.

Peaches for Sale

The Padula family have second-grade 

yellow flesh peaches for sale. 10kg - $20. 

Please contact Nancy Padula on 0419 938 564.

School Term Dates 2022
Term 1             Wednesday, Feb 2 – Friday, April 8 

Term 2            Tuesday, April 26 – Friday, July 1 

Term 3            Tuesday, July 19 – Friday, September 23

Term 4            Tuesday, Oct 11 – Friday, December 9 

mailto:primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au
mailto:secondary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au
http://www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au/
mailto:joanne.pearson@cac.wa.edu.au


2022 ADVENTIST CHRISTIAN SCHOOLS’ BUS SERVICE

Parent / Guardian 1

Relationship to child: 	

Title:  Miss  /  Ms  /  Mrs  /  Mr  /  Pr  /  Dr  /  Other 

Family name: 	

Given name/s: 	

Home phone: 	

Work phone: 	

Mobile: 	

Email: 	

Parent / Guardian 2

Relationship to child: 	

Title:  Miss  /  Ms  /  Mrs  /  Mr  /  Pr  /  Dr  /  Other 

Family name: 	

Given name/s: 	

Home phone: 	

Work phone: 	

Mobile: 	

Email: 	

Please sign the Student and Parent/Guardian Agreement on the reverse of this page

Student name

Ye
ar

School 
i.e. Carmel Primary
Carmel Secondary  

Landsdale 
Victoria Park

Ev
er

y 
da

y 
ro

un
d 

tr
ip

M
on

da
y

Tu
es

da
y

W
ed

ne
sd

ay

Th
ur

sd
ay

Fr
id

ay
OFFICE USE ONLY

AM Street

PM Road

AM Junct.

PM Opp.

AM Bus stop

PM Time

AM
PM

AM

PM

Nearest arterial road/street to your home 	

Nearest main through road/street to your home 

Please be aware that: 

• This form must accompany the Enrolment Application Form. Failure to return this form will result in your child/children

NOT being included in the planning for the most suitable pick-up point.

• Times and stops are subject to change.

• Your child’s stop may be up to 5kms from your residence.

• Bus route changes need to be requested by BEFORE the start of each term.

• Bus fees are included in the Fee Schedule, available in the Enrolment Pack or from the front office.

Even if you are an existing user of the bus system, please 
complete and return this form by Thursday 25th November 
so that we can have up to date details and students.



STUDENT AND PARENT/GUARDIAN AGREEMENT

I will obey all the Conditions for Bus Travel.

Student’s signature:   Date: 

I/we confirm that I/we have discussed the Conditions for Bus Travel with my child/children. 

I/we authorise my contact details to be disclosed to the bus company, Buswest.

Parent / Guardian 1

Signature: 

Date: 

Parent / Guardian 1

Signature: 

Date: 



CONDITIONS FOR BUS TRAVEL

Passengers must obey these rules for bus travel

PLEASE	 Follow the instructions of your Bus Driver.

PLEASE	 Do not damage the bus interior or exterior, including seats.

PLEASE	 Take care of the bus interior and exterior, including seats.  

(Passengers will be financially responsible for any damage.)

PLEASE	 Remain in your seat while the bus is moving.

PLEASE	 Do not lean against the doors or out of the windows.

PLEASE	 Respect the rights of your driver and other passengers.  

This includes verbal and physical teasing and play fighting.

PLEASE	 Stand away from the bus after getting off and please do not cross the road until it is clear.

PLEASE	 Do not eat on the bus. This includes bubble gum and chewing gum, lollipops, lollies, chips, fruit, cooking class 

food or anything sticky.

PLEASE	 Only drink water. No other drinks are allowed.

PLEASE	 Do not throw anything out of the windows or around the inside of the bus at any time.

PARENTS PLEASE KEEP THIS FORM FOR YOUR REFERENCE



Dear Parents and Guardians 

The teachers in Kindy – Year 2 have suggested that a cost be applied too fees rather than provide parents with a stationery list.  We 
have found that parents sometimes find it challenging to find some of the specialised items on the list.  Our aim is to bulk buy 
these items and save you the stress of trying to find them.   This is a cost neutral exercise, we do not aim to make any money on 
this venture, but simply cover the cost. 

What will this look like: 
Kindy: 3 Year-old     $20 charge/ annually per student applied to tuition accounts 
Kindy: 4 Year-old     $30 charge/ annually per student applied to tuition accounts 
Pre Primary -  Year 2: $50 charge/ annually per student applied to tuition accounts 
Years 3-6:   The regular stationery list has remained (see over page).  Many students love to be able to select and   
    label their own stationery.  

You may find it useful to order your stationery online with Officeworks. They offer an online pick up or delivery service.  

For more information, go to:  

Officeworks: https://www.officeworks.com.au/ 

Any questions regarding the stationery list please call the school on 9291 6399 or email primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au 

Thank you 

Carmel Primary Staff 

Page 1

https://www.officeworks.com.au/
mailto:primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au


CARMEL ADVENTIST COLLEGE PRIMARY - 2022 STATIONERY LIST

DESCRIPTION YR3 YR4 YR5 YR6 QTY
REQ’D

NEW STUDENTS ONLY - School Library Bag (available through the Primary School Uniform Shop) 1 1 1 1

Box of Tissues 2 2 2 2

HB  Lead Pencils 6 6 6 6

Large White Eraser 1 2 2 2

Faber-Castell Coloured Pencils Pack 12 (or alterna9ve brand) 1 1 1 1

SoB Pencil Case - Large (approx. 340mm x 170mm) 1 1 1 1

Double Holed Pencil Sharpener 1 1 1 1

UHU Glue SGck 40g (other brands tend not to glue as well) 4 4 4 4

Texta Colouring Markers Pack 12 1 1 1 1

Kids Scissors (approximately - 18 cm) 1 1 1 1

Blue Pen (Yr 6 - erasable if possible) 6 6

Black Pen (Yr 6 - erasable if possible) 4 6

Red Pen (Yr 6 - erasable if possible) 2 4 6 6

Plain Wooden Ruler 30cm/mm (please ensure it has cm & mm - thank you) 1 1 1 1

6 Pack Highlighters 1 1 1 1

Display Folders - 40 pages (A4) 2

 Pack of 4 Fat Tip Whiteboard Markers (mixed colours if possible but not essen9al) 1 2

Clear sGcky tape (18mm) 1

Permanent Black Fine Point Marker 2 2 2

Thank you purchasing these items

Page 2


